
Dear Conservative Party Human Rights Commission,

On  behalf  of  DAFOH,  Doctors  Against  Forced  Organ Harvesting,  I  am submitting  our  report
‘Unmasking the COVID-19 Pandemic’ for your Inquiry into human rights in China 2016 – 2020.

DAFOH has found that human rights abuses in China are systematically covered in much the same
manner that medical tragedies and instances of medical malpractice are. 

Unmasking the COVID-19 Pandemic outlines and demonstrates, beyond what would be considered
reasonable  doubt,  that  the  Chinese  Communist  Party  and  Chinese  officials  have  sought  to
systematically cover  up the outbreak of COVID-19 – endangering not only Chinese citizens, but
people around the entire world.

Our  report  introduces  The  Deception  Protocol,  which  compares  and  examines  the  similarities
between SARS, COVID-19 and forced organ harvesting. Finding shocking similarities in both the
actions  of covering up and profiteering from these medical  tragedies along with the associated
intent behind these actions. 

As a result of international inaction over many years on the practice of forced organ harvesting, and
viral outbreaks like SARS and COVID-19 we can say that history is repeating itself, with graver
and  more  deadly  consequences.  This  is  affording  the  Chinese  Communist  Party  the  brazen
confidence to further increase the frequency of human rights abuses, under the belief that the global
community will not stand up to China.

DAFOH recommends:

• An immediate, international, transparent investigation into the circumstances surrounding
the COVID-19 outbreak and the actions of Chinese officials both before and since this viral
tragedy began 

• For the United Kingdom to stop trading with China until they stop persecuting innocent
citizens for their faith

• To reconsider and end partnerships with Chinese state-controlled organisations like Huawei,
who  are  known  to  be  actively  involved  in  providing  technology,  that  enables  Chinese
authorities to carry out systematic and ever increasing levels of censorship and persecution

• To enact legislation that prevents British companies, universities or hospitals from actively
supporting  or  working  with  a  medical  system in  China  which  is  completely  devoid  of
transparency

• To  enact  legislation  that  prevents  British  citizens  from  knowingly  or  unknowingly
participating in illegal forced organ harvesting

Yours sincerely,

Rob Gray
Deputy Director of DAFOH 


